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Ching Wah Chin, Chairman and Members February 10, 2020 
Town of Ossining Planning Board 
John Paul Rodrigues Operations Center 
101 Route 9A – PO Box 1166 
Ossining, New York   10562 Hand Deliver 
 
Re: Subdivision prepared for Mark Picucci 
 Section 89.08, Block 1 Lot 78.1 
 51A and 51 Croton Dam Road / Town of Ossining, New York 
 
Dear Chairman and Members of the Board: 
 
Enclosed please find the following materials and further information on this project as requested: 
 
1. Ten (10) copies of the Declaration, Control Number 583373281, 
2. Ten (10) sets of the following drawings: 

a. Preliminary Plat prepared for Mark Picucci dated December 5, 2019 revised January 29, 
2020, 

b. Details / Notes Preliminary Plat prepared for Mark Picucci dated December 5, 2019 
revised January 29, 2020, 

 
(1) Comment Letter from Dan Ciarcia, PE 

 
We received comments from Dan Ciarcia, PE, Town of Ossining Consulting Engineer, dated 
December 18, 2019 and offer the following additional information: 
 
Comment: 1. Provide a plat for review. 
 
Response: Our Plan is a Preliminary Plat – upon approval we will provide the Final Plat by 

the surveyor and engineer. 
 
Comment: 2. Verify the ownership of the 8” sanitary sewer. If the line has not been dedicated to 

the Town, the lateral should be connected to the section of the line that is owned and 
maintained by the Town. 

 
Response: The portion of the sewer that runs through the adjoining development is a 

public sewer.  We revised the location of the lateral connection to that portion 
of the sewer that is owned and maintained by the Town as shown on the Town 
of Ossining GIS Mapping.   

 
Comment: 3. The proposed rain garden should be sized to capture and treat the water quality 

volume (WQv). Indicate the limits of the watershed to be treated by this practice. 
 
Response: Sizing calculations for the rain garden are provided on the revised plan. 
 
Comment 4. Show the footing drain location. 
 
Response: The footing drain is shown on the revised plan. 
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(2) Access Easement 
 
We also provide copies of a filed Declaration, Control Number 583373281 showing that the owner 
contemplated the additional subdivision of Lot 2, and provisions were made to facilitate this 
subdivision.  The 50-foot Easement provides access as well as zoning frontage for all the lots, 
existing and proposed, in accordance with Section 200-25.1 B, (Street Frontage). 
 

(3) Issue of the Subdivision Note in a Former Resolution 
 
We reviewed the minutes of all Planning Board meetings and the three (3) Resolutions of Approval 
adopted by the Planning Board.  Only the last Resolution adopted December 12, 2007 contained 
the Condition “g. The final subdivision plat shall include a note stating, “There shall be no further 
subdivision of Lot #2.” 
 
This Resolution also notes that the Board reviewed the map entitled “Final Plat” showing 
“Subdivision of Property prepared for Umberto Picucci and Ida Picucci prepared February 25, 1999 
last revised November 30, 2006 by Baxter Land Surveying, PC.”  This is the exact map that was 
signed by the Planning Board Chairman George Weeks on September 8, 2008 and the Receiver of 
Taxes on November 2, 2009, which became the filed subdivision Plat #28288.  The filed map did 
not contain any note regarding further subdivision. 
 
The note regarding further subdivision in the Resolution was in response to the fact that the sewage 
pumping station near Feeney Road was in bad shape and could not take any additional flow.  This 
was, in fact, the justification provided by former Chairman George Weeks as recommended by him 
in a staff meeting with the owner just prior to the Planning Board meeting.  Thus, the Resolution of 
approval reflected Mr. Weeks thinking on the matter of the failing sewage pump station. 
 
However, Mr. Weeks later signed the plat without there being a note on the plat. 
 
Now, the failing pumping station was replaced with a gravity sewer a few years ago and there is no 
longer any impediment to further flow.  That being the case a new house can be connected to the 
sewer system without creating a problem. 
 
We are requesting placement on the agenda of the February 19, 2020 meeting of the Planning 
Board for consideration of subdivision approval. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ralph G. Mastromonaco, PE 
 
RGM/mte 
cc: Mark Picucci 






















